Minutes & action items from April 27 TRT Barrel integration meeting.

· Spare modules summary:  

· 7 spare modules:

· 1.26 - already prepared, in SR, 11 dead channels

· 1.30 - in 154, 6 dead channels, will complete HV conditioning May 2

· 2.05 - already prepared, in SR, 6 dead channels

· 2.13 - already prepared, in SR, 5 dead channels

· 2.36 - already prepared, in SR, 3 dead channels

· 3.13 - in 154, 45 dead channels, completed HV conditioning successfully

· 3.24 - in 154, 26 dead channels, still under HV conditioning – will keep monitoring it until May 2.

· 3 other modules: 

· 1.28: not to be used as spare, HV problems probably in twister.

· 3.34: not to be used as spare, corona discharges.

· 3.35: not to be used as spare, 100 bad channels, not HV conditioned

· Module operations in 154 will begin to close down after May 2. 

· Fuse test update: (result table.xls here)
· The fuse boxes with 2 weeks of current were tested again on April 25.  

· 1 new failure found from the good fuses that never failed before, making it a total of 9 after the current stopped on Jan. 31.

· 2 new failure from the recovered fuses 

· The fuse boxes with 2 months of current were tested again on April 25.

· 0 new failure found from the good fuses that never failed before.
· 7 new failure from the recovered fuses 

· Anatoli suggests the test should continue although the test frequency doesn’t need to be weekly.
· John has taken new fuses with him to the states for Crane to analyze.

· Fuse box parts:

· Resistors for fuse substitute: 47Kohm is $0.17/ea with min. order of 10,000 and 8-10 weeks lead time. We want 2% tolerance with 50ppm temp. co.. There are other resister values available and 44Kohm (with lower resistance) is a preferred alternative if there’s any price/time advantage. The resistor should be ordered now! Fido is going to figure out how to pay for it.   

· We have all the spring contacts, resisters and capacitors for filter circuits.

· Chapman Lake has started machining G10 boxes last week. Jack requested to have partial shipments every 2 weeks, likely to come in type 1, 2, and 3 order. Expect to get complete shipment late May.

· American Circuits has started working on photo plots for the fuse box circuit. It will be approved by Jack before going into production.

· Jack has discussed the new bracket drawing with Kurt. Harold will try to call Kurt and find out the status. This is an item that can be installed with dummy fuse boxes before the real fuse boxes are ready.

· We still need to order HV cables. Need to find out whether it’s a cern stock room item and order it.     

· We should have all components late May.

· Fuse box assembly:

· It’s agreed upon that the 1st batch of the ~2000+ fuses will be split between Duke test and PNPI production. The test and the production will start simultaneously. The continuing production will add to the statistics of overall test, and expects to finish in Aug. 

· The production fuse box will not use conformal coating until the decision is made to allow fuse/resistor replacement. If it’s OK, PNPI would like to use the same solder flux and coating material as was used for the end cap fuses. 

· We hope to have a decision in September. A decision path/criteria need to be formed in Dubna meeting. We need to gather as much data as we can before then and we should start the discussion if anyone has any idea.

· Manifold: Kirill has cut all the cleaned active gas tubes and is working on the shipping tube to ship it.   

